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WRC – 03   Agenda Item 1.31  (relative to Resolution 227 (WRC- 2000) )

Resolution 227 relates to MSS sharing with the Met-Sat Services in the band 1683-1690 MHz (Earth-space).

This is the complimentary uplink band to the downlink band being sought at 1518-1525 MHz (aero-telemetry).

Civil Aviation and other aeronautical management services have a close and very reliant relationship with the Meteorological Services for the provision of high quality, high-resolution weather data.  Real time (or at least, very up to date) satellite images of weather systems provide airline operation centers, air traffic management services, air crew and so on, information upon which to base decisions concerning diversions, routing, scheduling and of utmost importance, safe and efficient operations of air transport.

This information is provided by the Meteorological Satellite services that are located all around the globe and, at present, at affordable rates. 

The MSS community is now attempting to gain access to the spectrum used by the Met-Sat services.  Studies to date have shown that sharing between the MSS and Met-Sat is not feasible, and the only method whereby the MSS could operate in this band is by co-ordination, i.e.; by not operating within a given distance of a Met-Sat ground station.

These co-ordination distances have been determined to be very large – in the order of 200 km’s.  

Some suggestions have been brought into this debate, which include the re-location of Met-Sat earth stations.  Others have suggested that Met-Sat should accept some form of degradation of service.

Clearly, any adverse impact on the Met-Sat services will have a corresponding adverse impact on Civil Aviation, either in terms of cost or in terms of quality of service.  

In any form, a reduction of Met-Sat service to Civil Aviation is not acceptable and every effort should be made to support the WMO in rejecting any incursion by the MSS that would be detrimental to Met-Sat services. 

